
Colington Harbour Association

Board of Directors Meeting
1/19/2016

The Colington Harbour Board of Directors met on January 19th at the clubhouse.  Frank Hendricks, Bill Hentnik, Dennis Donaldson, Sharon Wheless, Hickman Finch and Bob Burk were present.  Steve Ornstein was not present. Karl Kniffin was present representing Village Realty.  Elisabeth Silverthorne was present as the Association’s attorney.

Mr. Hendricks called the meeting to order at 7:02.  

Mr. Hendricks reported that Paul Deaver passed away January 18th at 7:00 pm. A moment of silence was observed.
Mr. Burk made a motion to approve the agenda. Mrs. Wheless seconded the motion. Motion was passed by all in attendance. 

Mr. Burk made a motion to approve the minutes from the November 17th 2015 board meeting. It was seconded by Mr. Donaldson. Motion was passed by all in attendance. 

Mr. Wheless gave a crime watch update. 

· Drug paraphernalia- 400 Block of Harbour View Dr.
· Marijuana found in the woods off Mallard Ct.

· Cocaine arrest 400 Block of Harbour View Dr.
· Larceny on the 900 Block of Colington Drive, two larcenies on Kitty Hawk Bay Ct.
· Communicating threats 100 Block of Sound View Dr. 

· Assault with a deadly weapon and arrest on Brigand Ct.
· Obstructing or delaying an officer on Kitty Hawk Bay Ct. 
· 400 Block of Harbour View has been on every report since the crime watch has started. 
Mr. Kniffin gave an ACC report.

2 Fences, 5 Bulkheads, 1 Pier, 3 New Homes, 1 Deck Repair:  All of these applications were approved.  

The owners of a home under construction without a permit were contacted and told to stop construction until the proper permits were acquired. 1712 Harbour View.
Owners adding an addition without a permit were contacted and told to stop construction until the proper permits were acquired. 204 Broadbay Drive
Board Member Comments
Mr. Burk stated that the Board had an updated list of the receivables available for the members as of December 21, 2015. The end of the month reports were not available at the time.  Total accounts receivable were about $139,000, of that 70% or $96,600 were from prior years 2011 to 2014. At this time the association has about $42,000 in current receivables. Mr. Burke explained that Colington’s largest receivable is the annual assessments.  In terms of the assessments if you look at it by year starting with 2011 we still have 20 accounts that owe us in the neighborhood of $39,000. From 2012 there are nine accounts for $12,500. For 2013 there are 21 accounts for $19,000.  For 2014 there are 21 accounts for $10,000.  In the current year 152 accounts who owed a total $41,000. Mr. Burke stated that the association is working very diligently with Village Realty since the management change in July to get a realistic picture of the accounts receivable. It took some time to go through the books with the Village CPA but now the association is to the point where they have a fairly clear picture of the accounts. Mr. Burk and management have gone through everything and are making sure there are liens on accounts delinquent over a year and will continue to pursue anything that is owed to the association for this year. Mr. Burk is hopeful to report real progress by next meeting. The numbers from Dec 21st till the end of December 2015 were reduced from about 152 to approximately 140 people with outstanding balances. 
Mrs. Wheless reminded everyone in attendance that within the next couple months they will be prepping for the annual meeting. Board seats will be opening up this year. Also annual assessments will be going out on April 1st, 2016 and there will be preliminary discussions on the budget. These are items that need to be discussed and sent out 30 days prior to the annual meeting. Mrs. Wheless then recommended that we initiate some type of electronic management system to fill gaps in our records.  Mrs. Wheless suggested management have a central location for all of Colington’s records in Colington going forward. Mr. Kniffin responded in agreement to the gaps in Colington’s records. The NEAT program that was being considered for scanning all of the documents was advised against due to the size of the project and the amount of time it would take to scan these documents. Mr. Kniffin assured Mrs. Wheless that he would look further into other programs. Mrs. Wheless suggested management come up with a plan and even start current and continue to go back until the project is complete. 

      Mr. Burk explained to everyone in attendance that one of the challenges that the association faced this year along with the change in management companies is at certain times the association was asked to provide records 5 years old to 10 years old that had never been put into an electronic format which necessitates into going through many boxes of old files. Mr. Burk is hoping management can get all records into electronic form as well. The association will also look into cost associated while doing this year’s budget. 
Mrs. Wheless and Mr. Donaldson looked into current ACC policies and looked for items that could be updated. Currently ACC receives all of its policy from the Community standards for the ACC committee. Mrs. Wheless and Mr. Donaldson are identifying gaps in those standards to make sure they are following the covenants. Any changes in the current policy will need to be approved by the Board.  Mrs. Wheless and Mr. Donaldson will have their recommendations by the next meeting. 

Member Comments
The following comments were made by members;
Mr. Burk and Mr. Kniffin were thanked for meeting and reviewing the capital reserves for the Colington Harbour Yacht and Racquet Club.  Concern to the board was brought up regarding the change to a bi-monthly meeting while continuing the monthly workshops excluding the members. A member had sent an email and had not received any response from management or the board. Concern was that the membership is not able to voice its concerns on items before items are being voted on in the workshops. The Association’s by-laws require quarterly meetings. The Board is within its rights to have a bimonthly meeting and take action without a meeting.  Law 55A821 pertaining to taking action without a meeting was quoted. The law addresses all board members voting on items, in writing or in person when there is no a meeting. There was a request to amend to the current agenda and to discuss the issue at the meeting. The board denied the request and will review the issue further at a later date. Mrs. Silverthorne explained that this board is not doing anything different from last year. A request can be made to see the workshop minutes to review specific items that were discussed at the office.  
It was questioned what happens at workshops and if she has the right to be present and heard at a workshop just like she would at a board meeting.  The member stated that they would like to be present at the workshop meeting to have the opportunity to be heard, regardless of the outcome of the vote. The board was elected by the members for the greater good of the community not to vote on items which on which residents are not aware.  The board was asked to look at the appearance of its policy, from a member’s perspective that all business is being conducted behind closed doors. 
There was question why the board decided to go to bi-monthly meetings and have workshops in between. Mrs. Wheless stated that the community was paying the counsel to be present. At prior meetings monthly only two to three members would attend.  The reasoning was to add value to her time and to spend the community’s money wisely for the greater good of the community. The workshops were for clarification of items, people coming to talk to the Board, and for hearings, and conducting community business. It was suggested to add an update about the workshop meetings to the newsletter. Mrs. Wheless stated that the Board has never banned any member from the workshop meetings. A member requested the time of the next workshop meetings. Mrs. Wheless stated workshops are held the first Tuesday of every month at 9am in the clubhouse.
One member stated he did not feel welcome when he was invited to a workshop meeting to address a community issue. The member also expressed his discontent with the response time of the Board when addressed. 

One member expressed that the Board needs the workshop time behind the closed doors to discuss the issues in depth but not necessarily to vote on items more to come up with an educated and well thought out vote. 

A previous Board member stated that workshops they would discuss in depth then present and vote on items in front of the members.  The member then brought up the renewal of the lease between the association and the Colington Yacht and Racquet Club. It was questioned if the contract was secured and complete. Mr. Burk stated that due to an automatic renewal for an additional five years, the contract is now valid until 2020.  It was questioned why a complaint from a single person generates a response from an attorney.  They did not feel this expense should be generated by a single complaint.  It was suggested that a petition showing the concern of multiple homeowners would ensure that the issue was valid before spending Association funds on enforcement.  
Mr. Burk stated that the Board is all volunteers and that the Yacht and Racquet Club is also volunteer. There is a lot of work put into the community by both parties. The two groups do great working together. There are no malicious acts being committed behind closed doors. 

Mr. Finch stated that the attendance at this meeting was more than any other meeting he had attended other than the Annual Meeting.  If there was this big of a turnout at every meeting the board would feel like they were addressing issues that mattered in the community. 
A member suggested if the membership knew what was going to be addressed and voted on at each meeting before the meeting there may be a better turnout. The ratification that the minutes from the workshops would not be public made it so the members did not know what would be addressed or what was addressed. Mrs. Wheless stated that the Board will be considering this. 

One member questioned how many times is an item looked at before it was voted on. Mr. Burk responded it depended on the research involved. If the Board had a question that involved the discussion of the members the board would reach out to the community.  

Mr. Kniffin presented the following management report

· New Traffic Pattern and Passes at Front Gate – Management has had a lot of compliments on the new pattern at the front. One was from the fire department. Chief Rainey stated the guard was very attentive and was able to move all the cones out of the way quickly and smoothly. The guards have also reported that there has been a large increase in the amount of people that are getting barcodes that they recognize as usual’s in the left side pass lane. 
·  The project on the corner of Rhodoms and Harbour View has been started. Maintenance has hit a few problems but hopefully it will be smooth from here out.   Projecting the middle of next week for completion 
· Reminder of the meetings going to be bimonthly starting this meeting the next one will be in March, then May and the annual in June.

Mrs. Wheless asked management about the list of compliance issues with in the community. Mr. Kniffin presented the list that showed current compliance issues, ongoing and closed. Mr. Kniffin stated there are still several members not willing to follow the rules but he is working on it. Members were requested to inform management if there are concerns about compliance and they will be looked into.    

Ratification of Actions Taken without a meeting

-Workshop minutes need to be kept in the workshop board meetings and not be presented to the members as minutes.

Members were instructed the members that if they have any complaints or specific concerns about votes in the minutes since this new board started, to give them to the office staff so that Management can present them to Mrs. Silverthorne. It was noted that Special board meetings do not require member approval however; they do require all the votes of the board members. 
A member questioned if the minutes from the workshops would be posted online. Mrs. Wheless responded they would not. If there is a specific need to see what was stated it could be requested in writing to the office. The Board was asked to look at the appearance of this policy.

Mrs. Wheless stated that the Board could produce a list of subjects to be discussed at the workshops for the members to see.  The minutes for the workshops were not available until this year and then the Board realized they were providing too much detail to the public.  This is why they were removed. Mrs. Wheless will provide a list of items discussed from previous workshops.
A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Burk and seconded by Mrs. Wheless 

Motion Passed 7:57

Respectfully Submitted,

Karl Kniffin

Property Manager

